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Community Calendar 
 

3rd July 2019 – 7.30pm 

Clarendon Community 

Association meeting in CCA Hall 

10th July 2019 – 7.30pm 

Clarendon Historic Hall and 

Museum meeting in Historic Hall 

21st July 2019 

Clarendon Bridge – celebrating 

100 years 

September 2019 

Celebrating 80 years of CFS in 

Clarendon 

Monthly rainfall  

 

June 2019    120.4mm 

Rained over       16 days   

Year to date 2019  316.8mm 

June 2018     76.4mm 

Year to date 2018         241.4mm 

Year to date 2017  245.0mm 

  

Thank you to our very own 

rain-man Bill Jared 

 

 

 
 

July 2019 eNew 

 
 

 
 

Let’s thank the cold, 

It makes us come closer together  
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……the day begins with a re-

enactment of the 1919 bridge 

opening. We will march as a 

group down to the bridge for a 

commemorative photo.  

 

 

A brief timeline of events... 
 

11:00am  

Gather at the Kindy/Community 

Hall carpark in preparation for 

bridge walk 
 

11:30 - 11:45am  

Walk as a group down to the 

Bridge for commemorative photo 

(Police have agreed to 

temporarily stop traffic so we will 

be on a tight time restriction here) 
 

12:00pm 

Event activities kick off back at 

the Community Hall, with food 

trucks and stalls beginning trade 
 

1:00 - 4:00pm 

Blind Arry will be playing some 

acoustic hits 

 

Our thanks to … 
 

Event furniture and bar service 

kindly donated by Evnture 
 

Firewood kindly donated by 

Western Tree and Stump on Potters 

Road 

 

 

 

 

 

100 year bridge celebration - Sunday 21st July 2019 

 

 

A day when the whole community is invited to come together 

to celebrate the 100 year anniversary of the building of 

Clarendon second bridge. There will be food, fun and 

entertainment for the whole family. 

 

Long Description.... 

Be a part of the community celebrations this July as we 

commemorate the 100th anniversary of the 'renovated' 

Clarendon Bridge. It will be a day of fun, food and 

entertainment for the whole family. The day begins with a re-

enactment of the 1919 bridge opening. We will march as a 

group down to the bridge for a commemorative photo. We 

then head back to the Community Hall where there will be 

something on offer for everyone.  

 

Embracing the winter cold we will have a huge variety of board 

games, puzzles and activities scattered inside the heated walls 

of the Community Hall. It's a great chance for young and old to 

learn from each other as you explore new games. We will also 

be bringing the LEGO bridge building table for everyone 

wanting to try their hand at building the strongest bridge. The 

Clarendon Museum 'Bridging the Onkaparinga' exhibit banners 

will be on show so that you can read up on the history of the 

bridge too! 

 

Not into board games, why not grab a wine, beer or hot coffee 

and settle in for a yarn by our cozy fire pits, listening to the 

acoustic stylings of music Blind Arry. 
 

Our outdoor entertainment furniture is kindly donated by the 

good folks at Evnture.  

 

You won't go hungry either as we have some awesome meals 

available from Feisty Filomena or a tasty treat from Xpresso 

Mobile Cafe Lonsdale. 
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100 Year bridge celebration 

 

Food and Beverages 

options... 

 

Feisty Filomenia:  

Italian Street Food with dietary 

options available 

 

Xpresso Mobile Cafe Lonsdale:  

Specialty coffee, tea, hot drinks 

and sweets 

 

Main & Cherry winemakers:  

Selection of wines from local 

producer 

 

The Kindy:  

Baked potatoes and a variety of 

soups and bread stations 

more to come... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

……..settle in for a yarn by our 

cozy fire pits, listening to the 

acoustic stylings of music Blind Arry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July news 

Netball season is well underway and Clarendon Netball club is 

having a great year.  Besides playing netball we have had pizza 

nights, BBQ’s and Slow Cooker nights to keep everyone warm 

and well fed.  We won a $5000 donation from Cadbury 

fundraising which included a star role in an ad on Channel 9 

during the Netball coverage.  This was all because of the hard 

work Noleen Gambell has tirelessly achieved over 9 years as our 

fundraising coordinator.   

 

We have once again had to defend our home at Clarendon 

with the Onkaparinga council, which we did at their general 

meeting, with mass numbers and support.  The club would like 

to thank and recognise Councillor Marion Themeliotis who has 

been instrumental in supporting the club through this process 

and being an advocator at the council for us. 

 
Four of our players were involved in the SHNA Representative 

teams this year.  They included Krista Mitchell, Holly Lang, 

Jordan Sheffield and Caitlin Millhouse.  Caitlin was in the U15’s 

at the Country Championships that took out the Gold Medal in 

June.  Well done to all the girls. 

We have our major fundraising quiz night in July, at the over 50s 

club, which looks like being a cracker of a night with over 150 

people already booked.  And as always every Saturday night 

after the games we have presso’s at the bowls club at 5.30pm.  

With carnivals, in June/July finals in August/September and end 

of season presentations in late September, there is always plenty 

to do.   
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Clarendon Primary School  
 

Term 2 has been a busy team at Clarendon Primary School, with 

a key feature being two school camps. 
 

Our Year 2/3 class slept the night at Monarto Zoo and our Year 

6/7 class had a two-night experience at Mylor Adventure 

Camp. 
 

School camps present many outstanding opportunities for 

students. 
 

For some it is their first night away from parents and provides a 

chance to develop responsibility, independence and resilience. 

On camp our students make their own breakfast, tidy their living 

spaces and take responsibility for their own belongings. 
 

The Year 6/7 campers were faced with team-building and 

problem-solving challenges which tested their persistence and 

team-work. 
 

The challenges included a low-ropes course, raft-making, 

archery, bridge-building and the 200m long flying-fox! 

Each camp provides quality time for relationship 

building between students and the students and staff. 
 

As is often the case with Clarendon Primary School, the 

feedback from the camp regarding the behaviour and attitude 

of our students was outstanding. 
 

We are very proud of how our students represent our school 

when out in the community. 

 

 

       
 

 

Our apple harvest this year! 

 

 

 

What to do with all these apples – 

gave them away, made apple 

pies, apple muffins, stewed apples 

for breakfast, lunch and dinner (!!), 

froze them …. apple cider did not 

quite happen but planned for the 

2020 harvest!! 
 

Here’s an apple slice recipe you 

might like to try. 
 

Danielle Diener’s Apple Slice 

Base 

1 packet butter cake mix 

1 cup coconut 

125g melted butter 

Mix together in food processor and 

dry bake in slice tin at 180c for 15 

minutes  
 

Topping 

1 carton sour cream 

3 dessert spoons sugar 

1 egg 

Beat together by hand 
 

400gm cooked apple or about 2 

cups (Try other cooked or tinned 

fruit as well) 
 

Place apples on top of baked 

base and pour over topping. 

Sprinkle with cinnamon and bake 

for 30 minutes at 180c 
 

Enjoy! 
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The Advertiser 

Friday 31st July 1896  

Happy Valley Water Works 

 

The opening ceremony in connection with 

the Happy Valley Waterworks will be 

performed by his Excellency the Governor 

on August 8 (1896). The arrangements 

which are being made by the 

Commissioner of Public works are nearly 

complete. Invitations have been issued, to 

the number of about 250, to the judges, 

the members of both Houses of the 

Legislature and their wives, the mayors of 

all corporations, and the chairmen of all 

district councils and their wives in the 

Adelaide water area, the officers in 

connection with the Public Works  

department who have been directly 

interested with the construction of the 

works, and representatives of the press. 

The invitations are absolutely limited to 

those and no exception whatever will be 

made. The party will leave by the 10.20 

a.m. and on arrival at the Blackwood 

Station will be met by traps, which will 

convey them to Clarendon. Here an 

address of welcome will be presented to 

his Excellency the Governor by the 

chairman of the local district council (Mr. 

Gibbins). The next move will be to the 

weir, Where Sir Fowell Buxton will 

perform the ceremony of opening the 

valve to allow the water to flow into the 

inlet tunnel. Light luncheon will be 

provided on the recreation ground and a 

few speeches will be made. They will, 

however, be limited, so that ample time 

may be allowed in order to proceed to the 

reservoir so that the water as it flows in 

may be seen. The party will then be driven 

to the city. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau 

 
June 2019 

The Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau welcomed 

speaker, David Trueman who provided insight into the 

Clarendon Water Tunnel. David previously worked for SA Water 

and had some background knowledge of the Clarendon Water 

Tunnel. David explained the way the tunnel was excavated with 

shafts being dug to the required level. Workmen then dug to 

join the next shaft and eventually the tunnel was linked up and 

ready to receive water from the Clarendon Weir into the Happy 

Valley Reservoir.  David explained that the original water tunnel 

was enlarged in the 1960s with the help of workers from the 

completed Snowy Mountain Scheme.  The area now known as 

Peace Park was the site for worker accommodation and 

machinery and was later converted into a YMCA camp.  When 

the water tunnel was enlarged it was concrete lined at the 

beginning and at the exit to reduce erosion. The water tunnel is 

surveyed annually by SA Water Engineers who drive vehicles 

through the tunnel to ensure the water tunnel is working 

properly. 

 

Tony Fagg 

President 

Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau 
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Clarendon Community Association Briefs 
 

The CCA remains active in advocacy with main engagements: 

 Our efforts to support the court users in their ongoing 

negotiations with council regards lighting, safety and  

emergency access has been successful with all parties now 

working together and a cornerstone commitment to retention 

of courts at southern end of oval   

 We (under Des Fowles stewardship) continue to seek 

clarification, pursue a resolution and monitor the town planning 

/ zoning matter- this is expected to be clearer by end of 2019.  

 The efforts toward a master plan for River Bend park precinct 

continues and this matter is now formally before council and 

their Strategic Directions Committee for the July 2019 meeting   

 By better understanding, patience and engagement, improve 

the relationship with City Of Onkaparinga 

 The CCA and the executive remain committed to improving 

the communication between all Clarendon stakeholders and 

we welcome feedback so please let one of us know how we 

may do better 

 

The dedicated hall committee continues to make progress toward 

better outcomes at the Hall by establishing best practice outcomes 

for all parties and are also working hard with the Education 

department in regards to the new lease for the Kindergarten.  

  

The Anzac Day commemoration was a success and the special 

purpose sub-committee have seamlessly moved to the 100 year 

bridge celebration; the efforts of many ensure these events are 

successful however the leadership efforts of Mr Gavin Fisher and Mr 

Brad Pickford are appreciated. 

 

The refreshed Clarendon welcome booklet is set for release and 

thanks to all those involved, in particular to Helen, for taking this on 

and getting it done. 

 

The CCA is a community forum for advocacy for making Clarendon 

a better place to visit, to do business, play, grow, work, learn and 

live.  There are many matters, on which we cannot take a formal 

position, be involved in or even agree with, but we do encourage 

all members, residents and stakeholders to do so; we can and do 

make things better by doing. 

  

Welcome to all new residents and we look forward to new faces in 

the community. 

 

Clarendon Community Hall 
 

 
 

The hall is available to hire to local 

community groups and people.  

Email enquiries to 

hallhire@cca.clarendon.org.au  

 

Clarendon Community Association 

Meetings are held on the first 

Wednesday each month at 

7.30pm in the hall.  Everyone is 

welcome to attend. 

 

Welcome to Clarendon 

If you are new to Clarendon then 

we offer you a warm welcome 

and encourage you to become 

part of the local community.  There 

is a Welcome to Clarendon 

booklet available at the General 

Store for all new residents. Please 

call in to see Gavin. 

 

Clarendon website 

The website is in the process of 

being updated, however there is 

still  relevant local information 

available to start you off. 

 

Clarendon History buffs 

Clarendon may be small but we 

have a long and interesting history.  

The Clarendon Historic Hall and 

Museum is a treasure trove of 

historical information.  Open on the 

last Sunday of each month. 
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Burning in the Open 

 

 
Remember burning in the open is 

recommended from 12 midday 

until 12 midnight.  

 

Please be sure to check the 

council website or contact them 

personally to ensure you know 

which zone you are in and if you 

are able to burn without a permit.  

 

If you do fall into this category – 

please be sure to follow the 

burning requirements as some 

aspects of the ground are very dry 

despite the cool and wet weather.  

 

This link will take to the 

Onkaparinga Council website and 

the map to show which zone you 

are in.       

 

For further information email: 

communitysafetygeneral@onkapa

ringa.sa.gov.au  or visit 

www.onkaparingacity.com/firema

nagement  

 

 

Hello from Clarendon CFS 

 

Incidents June 2019 

Fairly quiet overall with just a tree down and an MVA 
 

Plans for the Station  

Garden - we plan to create a garden and plant some bulbs. 

Does anyone have any they can donate? You can send me at 

text or email and I will collect them or you could drop them off 

to the station any Monday night?  
 

80th Anniversary of Clarendon CFS – plans are underway in 

preparation for September of this year. 

We think about this time of year preparing for our upcoming fire 

season but do you consider your risk for a structure fire. There 

have been quite a few over the past month. 
 

Something to think about 

There have been many house fires already this year. Please be 

mindful of leaving heater on/candles burning/ open fires. 
 

Have you changed your smoke detector battery?  

Smoke detectors are compulsory in all SA homes, but they are 

only useful if they are working! Now is a good time to replace 

the battery! 

Have you changed your smoke detector?  

Smoke detectors should be replaced every 10 years! 

Do you have deadlocks or security screens on windows and 

doors?  

Do you have access to the keys in an emergency? 

Do you have an escape plan for your family should your house 

catch fire?  

Ensure all family members know at least 2 escape routes both in 

the day and especially at night.  
 

You are always welcome!  

Did you know we have a Cadet Program for children from 11 – 

18 years? This program is run at Kangarilla CFS and is held every 

Friday night from 7-9pm in the school term. Please contact me if 

you are interested. 
 

We are always there every Monday night (not PH) from 6.30pm 

and you are always welcome to see what we do.  You can 

always join us and learn valuable skills to protect yourself, your 

family, your pets and property. 
 

Keep safe! 

Sue Leslie  

Brigade Captain  

0423 969 817    sue.leslie@sacfsvolunteer.org.au    
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